March 17, 2020

**COVID-19 Update** 

At Heart Lake Baptist, we want to care for our congregation in all respects, including the physical well-being of our community.

We are staying up to date with the progress of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) around the world. We are listening to local and national authorities' advice as we determine any necessary response as a church.

Considering the most recent reports and after deliberation with church leadership, we have decided to cancel Sunday morning Worship Services until further notice.

We will still be posting our sermon online at hlbchurch.com, Facebook and Twitter and emailing it to everyone.

We are also cancelling our weekly gatherings such as Men's and Women's Bible Study, Youth, Student and Children's Activities, etc.

We will update you with any additional service and/or weekly changes during the week and will post such updates on the church website.

With the schedule change, we know this may affect your giving on Sunday. We would encourage you to visit our Giving Page <a href="https://www.hlbchurch.com/giving/">https://www.hlbchurch.com/giving/</a> to enable us to continue to minister to you and those in our community at large.

Also, if you are in self quarantine and in need of assistance or someone to purchase groceries please do not hesitate to contact the church. We have many people who are willing to assist you. 905-846-1770.

These may be uncertain times, but we can place our trust in God and in his faithfulness. He will continue to be our guide in the days ahead.

Pastor Wayne Melnechuk

Pastor Mario Cupeta

Administrator Melissa Burritt

pastorwayne@hlbchurch.com

pastormario@hlbchurch.com

office@hlbchurch.com